DR.ARTHUR G. SULLIVAN DR.EUGENE S. SULLIVAN GENERAL SURGERY 613-630 GAY BUILDING MADISON, WISCONSIN

Friday
June 6, 1941

Dr. Fred W. Rankin R. D. 8 Lexington, Kentucky

Dear Doctor Rankin:-

Please accept our congratulations on being chosen President-Elect of the American Medical Association. This will strike a responsive chord throughout the medical world. I saw you pass through the exhibit hall at Cleveland a few days ago and hoped to have the pleasure of seeing you, but had to come home earlier than intended. I wanted to thank you for voting for me in the American Board of Surgery, but I will have to defer this until I have the opportunity later this year. It was good to see you in such fine health and I know that medical leadership next year will be fortunate, indeed, to have a man of your courage and vision.

With kindest regards, and with best wishes, in which my brother joins, I am

AS/LO

Yours sincerely,

Mun 3. Million.